Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

April 3, 2017
Members in attendance: Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain; Mr. Shelton, Scoutmaster; Ms. Lyon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities Coordinator; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Norris, Eagle Advisor; Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Cathcart, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Corley, Summer Camp; Mr. Ackerman; Mr. Croom; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Jordan, Mr. Ostergaard, Mr. Quay; Mr. Hunton; Mr. McCoy; S. Corley, SPL
Meeting was called to order at 7:05.

Mr. Clamp thanked Ms. McGregor for taking meeting minutes, and encouraged all committee members to review the minutes prior to each meeting. Mr. Croom made a motion to approve the March minutes. Mr. Jordan seconded. Motion was approved.

Ms. Lyon, Treasurer’s Report
· Sara Ostergaard has done a great job with camp cards.
· Ms. Lyon has printed a list of scouts with balances (including those with balances of $0). Mr. Law will review to determine who is active.

· Ms. Lyon is in need of a QuickBooks disc. The computer she inherited is dying, and she is using a computer that her husband donated to the troop. (Thanks, Mr. Lyon!) Mr. Croom made a motion to approve up to $250 for new software. (Ms. Lyon estimates the cost at $124.) Mr. Bebber seconded. Motion was approved.
· Ms. Lyon suggested that she may need a back-up treasurer. Mr. Ostergaard will ask Professor Brody if he would be willing to help.

Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities
· Mr. Cathcart, White Oak Center. Everything is ready to go. The center offers opportunities for many activities: team building, low ropes, fishing, frisbee golf, and orienteering for rank advancements. Boys can decide what they want to do. It is also a good location for the totin chip. We need a head count; there will be no meeting during spring break (April 11).
· Mr. Law, May 9 Court of Honor. Mr. Law is not available on May 9. He will have everything prepared, but someone else will need to hand out the badges.

· Mr. McGregor, Washington D.C/Acadia National Park Trip. A payment is due tomorrow. All reservations have been made.
· Webelos need to attend a scout event to earn the Arrow of Light award. Packs will be invited to attend the campout at Mr. Shelton’s.
· We need to decide if troop members will attend Philmont in 2018. If so, we need leaders.
· Please see attached schedule of events.
	Calendar of Troop Activities

	Date
	Activity
	Coordinator(s)

	
	April: Oceanography
	

	April 21-23
	White Oak Conference Center Campout
	Mr. Cathcart

	April 28-30
	OA Work Weekend,

OA Dixie Fellowship
	Norris

	
	May: Water Sports
	

	May 9
	Court of Honor
	Corley

	May 19-21
	Campout TBD
	Ackerman/Ostergaard/Jordan

	May 19-21
	OA Spring Fellowship
	Norris

	
	June: Scout Skills/Camp Prep
	

	June 9-10
	Grubbie Campout. Meet 5:30 at site. Return by 3:00 Sunday.
	Heron

	June 17-25
	Acadia/DC Trip
	McGregor

	June 17-21
	50-Mile Canoe Trip
	Heron

	
	July: Summer Camp
	

	July 4
	No troop meeting
	

	July 15-22
	Camp Rainey Mountain Summer Camp
	Ackerman/Shelton

	July 25
	No troop meeting
	

	
	August: Bicycling
	

	August 8
	Troop elections
	Shelton

	August 12
	ILST
	Shelton

	August 3-6
	OA Summer Ordeal/Fellowship
	Norris

	August 18-20
	Shelton Campout(?)
	

	August 29
	Court of Honor
	Law/

	September 15-17
	Webelos Woods
	Croom

	June 2018
	Philmont?
	


Mr. Ackerman, Summer Camp
· We have 40 boys attending. We will award two Eagle scholarships and one other scholarship. Scouts can still sign up. The camp staff will try to make room available in classes for badges that are Eagle-required.
· We have two scouts crossing-over from pack 48. We need to ask if they will attend camp.

Mr. Norris, Eagle Advisory
· Tidwell needs some signatures in his book, but is otherwise ready. He is trying to get a board this month.
· J. Jordan is in the process of transferring his information to the new form. His Eagle board will likely be the third Tuesday in May.
· J. Todd’s letters are in, and he is finishing his book.

· We may hold mock board on the Sunday after the White Oak trip.

Mr. Clamp
· Thanks to Ms. Ostergaard, the camp card fundraiser went very well. Some scouts are asking about a fundraiser at Fatz.
Mr. Ackerman
· The Troop Master site is set-up for email. Passwords will be distributed.
· All boys will be asked to bring in their books for updates.

Mr. Law
· Mr. Law asked about a merit badge counsellor for Citizenship in the Community, as six scouts need the badge. Mr. Croom is the troop counsellor for the badge, so the boys will be sent to him.

Mr. Ostergaard, Needs Assessment
· Mr. Ostergaard distributed and presented the results of his needs assessment survey.

· Committee members are asked to review the assessment and each identify two things that we can work on. It would be great if comments could be sent to Mr. Ostergaard in advance of our next meeting.

· Thanks to Mr. Ostergaard for his terrific work!

S. Corley, Senior Patrol Leader
· Gun Club campout went very well. Reese did a good job as SPL.

· No meeting during spring break.

Mr. Shelton, Scoutmaster
· Mr. Shelton distributed a list of patrol leaders, scoutmaster assignments and leadership positions. Mr. Quay will complete an electronic version of the work chart. The other lists are included below.
· Thanks so much to Mr. Hunton and his family for the gun club trip.

· PLC agendas will include a review of most recent trip and individual meeting plans for each month.

· Good feedback from kids at training regarding the needs analysis.

· We should think about having a fundraising chair.
	Patrol Leadership

	Patrol
	Patrol Leader
	Assistant Patrol Leader

	Cobras
	W. Ostergaard
	A. Gomez

	Falcons
	J. Todd
	D. Lyon

	Knights
	C. Stalker
	H. McCoy

	Scorpions
	A. Johnson
	D. Rush

	Wolverines
	D. Judd
	X. Polkowsky


	Leadership Positions

	Position
	Scout

	Patrol Leader
	S. Corley

	Assistant Senior Patrol Leaders
	J. Ostergaard, I. Allgeyer, R. Petruzzi, L. Ackerman

	Chaplain’s Aide
	G. Kukucka

	Instructors
	P. Horton, G. Franklin

	OA Troop Representative
	N. Ackerman

	Webmaster
	C. Norris

	Troop Guides
	A. Talkish, D. Lyon, R. Dorn

	Quartermasters
	T. Pinkney, G. Fisher, C. Banchero, D. Lyon, C. Koverman

	Bugler
	I. Hartman

	Scribes
	A. Brown, J. Harrison

	Historians
	N. Fultz, J. Quay

	Den Chiefs
	E. White, G. Kukucka

	Librarians
	X. Polkowsky, D. Rush


	Scoutmaster Assignments

	Responsibility
	Name

	SPL/ASPL
	Mike Shelton

	SPL
	Dan Ostergaard

	Den Chiefs/Troop Guides (SPL/SM), New Scouts
	Robert Heron

	Scribes/Historian/Librarian (ASPL Ackerman)
	Erich Ackerman

	Eagle Coordinator/OA Representative (ASPL Ackerman)
	Jack Norris

	Quartermasters (ASPL Allgeyer)
	Rich Quay

	Chaplains Aid (ASPL Allgeyer)
	Neal Clamp

	Instructors (ASPL Petruzzi)
	Stan Lee/Eric Jordan

	Webmaster (ASPL Ackerman)
	Ken McGregor

	Patrols (Knights/Falcons/Cobras), (ASPL Ostergaard), Summer Camp
	Chris Corley

	Patrols (Scorpions/Wolverines), (ASPL Petruzzi)
	Brian McCoy

	Webelos Woods
	Robert Croom

	Campouts/Outdoor Activities
	Tony Bebber


Roundtable
Mr. Norris: The troop will be working on the forestry badge for the next few weeks. The class will be offered again at Harbison, and they may work on it at White Oak. Mr. Shelton suggested having an alternative for the scouts who already have the badge.
Mr. McCoy: Orienteering is an easy, fun activities for the boys during training. He will set-up a course, either through purchase or creation.

Mr. Bebber: Please sign up with the district to be a merit badge counsellor. 

Mr. Shelton: Mr. Ackerman completed an attendance matrix.



Adults are set for summer camp; all will stay for all eight days!
Meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm.
Submitted by Angela McGregor, Secretary.[image: image1.png]



